
  

  

PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

28 August 2023 

Excellency, 

I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter dated 28 August 2023 from H.E. Gilad Erdan, 

Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations and H.E. Omar Hilale, Permanent 

Representative of Morocco to the United Nations, in their capacity as co-facilitators leading the 

intergovernmental consultations on the political declaration of the high-level meeting on pandemic 

prevention, preparedness and response. 

The attached letter conveys the draft of the political declaration. The attached draft has 

been placed under silence procedure until Wednesday, 30 August 2023 at 12:00 pm. 

I take this opportunity to thank Ambassador Erdan and Ambassador Hilale for their 

continued efforts and engagement throughout the whole process. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

—* 

Csaba KOROSI 

All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


